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Updated Protocols as of October 1, 2022
Dear TCIS Community,

Our TCIS calendar year is well underway. We have enjoyed seeing students laughing, playing, and
smiling.

The Ministry of Public Health (MOPH) and the Center of Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) of
Samutprakarn have guidelines for schools starting on October 1, 2022:

Mask wearing: not required to be worn on campus and each family can decide for themselves if they
should wear masks. Therefore, the TCIS campus will become a mask optional campus.

ATK Tests: There will be no more ATK test requirements. For your safety, if you travel or have
symptoms, we recommend that you take an ATK test.

If you have symptoms or are sick, stay home.
Please see the attached Notification of the Ministry of Education.

Parents are allowed on campus between 6:30 - 7:30 AM and after 3:00PM with an ID card and
access through the turnstiles. However, we will remain a closed campus from 7:30 AM - 3:00 PM.
Parents are welcome throughout the day who have an appointment. We ask that parents pick up their
child before 4:00 PM each day unless they have after school sports or ASEP. After 4:00 PM, there is
no TA supervisor and students will wait at the benches with security.

Appointments can be made through the divisional secretary:
Ms. Da - ECE and Elementary School - da@fcis.ac.th

Ms. Ooy - Middle School - pongvilai@icis.ac.th
Ms. Note - High School - note@icis.ac.th

Other: Registrar - registrar@fcis.ac.th

Thank you for putting your trust in us.

Kru Rung
Dr. Michael
Mr. Tony
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